Dear Jean-I know you will have been inundated with emails about Lina and Miguel, and I don't normally get involved in these mass lobbyings but I know them both well and have been totally shocked and outraged about what has happened. I have continued to be a loyal Labour Party member despite a whole heap of reservations and defend the Government and local Council where i can- in fact I think I am the only  member of the old active Women's Section locally who is still in the Party. However-for me this is the final straw, and is one of many unbelievable stories i have witnessed since I have been working on education issues related to Refugees and Asylum Seekers, and I can no longer see any way I can continue to defend Government action.

The current Refugee and Asylum legislation and processes are clearly discriminatory in so many ways, and are unable to take account of the specific circumstances of individuals, who are denied proper representation and support. As far as i can see in this case no legal processes have led to this detention and Lina has been treated in a dispicable and disrespectful way,(in a way we would loudly criticise if it was any other country) -this makes me so ashamed to be British.The overwhelming majority of asylum seekers we come across say they came here as they genuinely believe we have a respected justice system and they will be treated fairly and are of so often quickly bitterly disillusioned.

Lina has done nothing illegal. they are a totally law abiding family and had ultimate faith in the Bristish justice system so didn't even feel the need to be part of any campaigning group. They were told that their case was going through the correct procedures-they have done everything they should and both worked hard in jobs far below their capacity and qualifiacations in order to show that they were not sponging or illegally taking benefits. In addition, Luis was forced to flee his country due to his commitment to social justice and taking a stand again oppression-we should be proud to have him here and applaud his principles-which were the ones our Party used to stand for.

Please can you do all you can to ensure that Lina and her child are released from Tinsley House near Gatwick where they are detained, and returned to their home in Bristol as Lina's application is being processed. This case is too important to be fast tracked without the appropriate access to the legal support and expert witnesses on which the case depends. 

I also request that you raise questions in the House to the Home Secretary about what appears to be a deliberate policy that denies asylum seekers of the right in law to make new application, through the device of delaying tactics and blatant lies.Surely there has to be also be consideration as to the appalling treatment of Miguel who is happily settled in school and his home and has done no wrong. Please help to restore the little faith I still have in our immigration system.

best wishes

RP

